

Bishop Carpenter C E Primary School

A member of the Warriner Multi Academy Trust

26th February 2020

Dear Parents,

I am writing in response to the latest advice from Public Health England on the situation regarding the Coronavirus. The following advice is taken directly from the Gov.uk website.

The advice is as follows:

- 1. If you have returned from these specific areas since February 19, you should call NHS111 and stay indoors, not attend school and avoid contact with other people even if you do not have symptoms:
- Iran
- Specific lockdown towns in Northern Italy as designated by the Government of Italy see below:
 - In the Lombardy Region: Bertonico Casalpusterlengo Castelgerundo Castiglione D'Adda •
 Codogno Fombio Maleo San Fiorano Somaglia Terranova dei Passeri
 - o In the Veneto Region: Vo
- Special care zones in South Korea as designated by the Government of the Republic of South Korea
- Hubei province, China (returned in the past 14 days)
- 2. If you have returned from the following places since February 19th and develop symptoms, however mild, you should stay indoors at home and avoid contact with other people immediately and call NHS111. You do not need to follow this advice if you have no symptoms.
- Northern Italy
- Vietnam
- Cambodia
- Laos
- Myanmar

If you are affected by either of these scenarios, it is essential that you contact the school office by telephone, 01295 730404.

Teaching staff will of course be happy to set and receive work for any pupil affected by this.











Chair of Governors: Susan Priest

Headteacher: Mrs Nichola Stevenson

School Lane, North Newington, Nr Banbury, Oxfordshire, OX15 6AQ
Telephone: 01295 730404
Email: office.3302@bishop-carpenter.oxon.sch.uk

This is a constantly changing situation. If you have any concerns, please check the Government Website for the latest advice and further updates:

https://www.gov.uk/coronavirus

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/guidance-to-educational-settings-about-covid-19

https://publichealthmatters.blog.gov.uk/2020/01/23/wuhan-novel-coronavirus-what-you-need-to-know/

Yours sincerely,

Mrs Stevenson

'There are only two lasting bequests we can hope to give our children. One of these is roots, the other, wings.'